REPORT TO CABINET - THURSDAY 13TH JULY 2000

Subject: A Capital Investment Strategy for Salford 2001 - 2006

1. The purpose of the report is to present to Cabinet a draft Capital Investment Strategy for Salford 2001 –2006, to seek members views on the draft, and subject to amendments, to approve the draft for submission to Government Office by the deadline of 31st July.

2. Local authorities are required to produce a ‘dry run’ capital strategy by 31st July this year as part of the preparatory work towards the introduction of the Single Capital Pot. The aim of the strategy is to outline how the authority aims to deploy its capital resources over a five year period. Emphasis has been placed on the need to link the capital strategy with Strategic Plans. 

3. Authorities are also required to produce an Asset Management Plan (AMP) by November 2000 and work is now progressing on this.   The capital strategy will set the policy framework for the operational work of asset management.  For the single pot proper, both the capital strategy and AMP will need to be submitted together in the summer 2001.

4. The draft strategy enclosed :

· Uses the 10 key corporate objectives of the Strategic Plan to frame a potential capital programme which reflects aspirations across all  Directorates – the total cost of which exceeds the monies expected to be available through the Single Capital Pot in the future. Previous year’s spending on the capital programme is enclosed to highlights trends (See finance tables attached);

· Identifies the need to set in place an objective and clear process to prioritise individual capital projects in this aspirations list to determine inclusion in the capital programme proper.  A set of core criteria against which to score projects is included within the draft strategy (atSection E);

· Highlights the need for on-going work to translate the strategy into a five year capital programme which will set clear priorities for capital investment for the period 2001 – 2006;

· Sets out a clear role for the Budget Planning Group, reporting to Budget Committee and Cabinet, to manage this process.

5. Cabinet is asked to consider this draft strategy as the basis for determining a five year capital programme starting in 2001
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